



May 22, 2001

Bonneville Power Administration-KEWB-4

Attention: Ms. Cate Hanan

2001 Action Plan Proposals

905 N.E. 11th Avenue

Portland, OR  97232


Re:
Underfunded High Priority Project;



Request for Reconsideration

Dear Ms. Hanan:


Pursuant to the solicitation for proposals to be funded under the 2001 Action Plan for Fish in Response to the Power System Emergency, the Trust for Public Land requests reconsideration of High Priority Proposal 23012, “Arrowleaf Land Purchase.”  This project was submitted during the High Priority process, requesting $3.75 million to enable the Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife to purchase conservation easements over a significant portion of the Arrowleaf property in the Methow Valley of Washington.  The project received very high marks from NMFS, CBFWA and the ISRP.  It was ranked ISRP “B”, but apparently only because the panel misread the project proposal and interpreted that TPL was requesting $17 million instead of $3.75 (and that TPL is raising the matching share of $13.25 million).  Unfortunately, under the abbreviated High Priority process, the ISRP was not given a second opportunity to review the proposals.


Ultimately, the Northwest Power Planning Council recommended that the Arrowleaf project be funded, but at only $2.5 million.  The BPA subsequently adopted this recommendation in its May 9, 2001 announcement of High Priority Proposal funding commitments.  TPL greatly appreciates the commitment made by the BPA and NWPPC to this very important habitat conservation project.  However, such funding level still leaves us $1.25 million short of full funding for this conservation easement transaction.


By letter from Brian Brown of NMFS to Sarah McNary of BPA dated April 20, 2001, NMFS provided guidance to BPA as to which of the High Priority projects recommended for funding by the NWPPC it believes will provide the greatest benefits to listed fish stocks.  NMFS’s strongest and least equivocal statements of support were made with respect to the Arrowleaf project.  In Mr. Brown’s words, “on the basis of the permanence of protecting currently productive non-Federal habitat for two endangered ESUs, this project rates as a very high priority.”  The ISRP was similarly unequivocal in its unanimous position that the BPA should seize upon this project.  In its comments on the High Priority Proposals, it stated that the Arrowleaf property is “clearly desirable,”  and that this project presents “an important opportunity that should be seized upon by the Council and BPA.”  Based on these, and many other similar statements of support by leading scientists and policy makers in this area, we request that the BPA make a full commitment to the Arrowleaf project by funding the remaining $1.25 million required to complete the project.


Thank you for your consideration.  Please contact me at (206) 587-2447 or travis.thornton@tpl.org with any questions or requests for additional information.  


Sincerely,


Travis S. Thornton


Project Manager


The Trust for Public Land

1011 Western Avenue, Suite 605
Seattle, Washington  98104
ph 206.587.2447
fax 206.382.3414
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